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 Dear Praying Friends, 
  
We are so grateful for such faithful prayer supporters and were encouraged by your 
many emails.   
 
Craig and I are both fine.  Although Craig tested positive for Covid 19, he did not show 
any symptoms of the virus after the test.  We have seen God provide for Craig's safety 
in his life so many times that we are not surprised, but once again, thankful for His 
watchful hand over our special guy.  I am fine as well and only experienced minor 
symptoms. 
 
Wayne did end up in the hospital for 4 days with cellulitis.  He went back to the doctor 
on Saturday because he was not responding to the antibiotics.  They put him on an IV 
antibiotic drip and he has been healing.  He is home now finishing another series of 
antibiotics and elevating his leg.  He should be pretty well recovered by next week.  
 
South Africa is moving to Level 3  which means that we can exercise anytime during the 
day, most people are back to work and we are allowed to assemble for church (not over 
50).  The government is expecting our numbers to greatly increase over the next few 
months, but cannot keep South Africa in such a strict lock down any longer. 
 
We are looking forward to working next week on the church buildings and deciding as a 
leadership team how to move forward with services.  We want to use wisdom on how to 
move forward without putting people at unnecessary risk.  We are sure you 
understand.   
 
Thank you once again for prayers and support. 
 
 
Wayne & Sue Royce 
  
  
 


